
 
 

Trinity Cup – 2021 
 

After a year off due to the COVID pandemic, the children were all bursting to return to Trinity 

Fields to play in the 2021 Trinity Cup. 

 

The boys were up first and the competition was fierce but fun and we were lucky enough to 

have a number of parents come along and cheer on the children.  It was a close competition 

throughout with some amazing displays of skills and sportsmanship by the boys. 

 

There had to be one winner and a huge congratulations goes to Ravenstone Primary School, 

led by their enthusiastic and very competitive coach Ize who had all the boys warming up like it 

was the World Cup!  Well done boys! 

 

The girls competition followed the next week with 5 teams from Belleville, Ravenstone, 

Hillbrook, Dolphin School and Allfarthing all competing for the big win.  The pressure was on 

the Ravenstone Primary girls who were following in the footsteps of the boys win the previous 

week.  Reigning champions Belleville Primary were looking for back to back victories but the 

Dolphin girls had other ideas! 

 

The competition was very close, but the girls from Dolphin were undefeated during the group 

stage and went on to beat Ravenstone Primary in the final. Congratulations! 

 

Well done to everyone who participated.  A huge thank you to all the coaches, referees, parents 

and organisers who made this happen.   

 

We look forward to hosting the event again next year, when someone can explain to me why 

the Trinity Cup is in fact a Shield?? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


